DP&L

October 16, 2014

Mr. Klaus Lambeck

The Ohio Power Siting Board
180 East Broad Street
Columbus, Ohio 43266-0573

Construction Notice
Shelby-Sidney 138kV Line Upgrade
Case No. 14-1577-EL-BNR
Dear Mr. Lambeck,

The Dayton Power and Light Company hereby acknowledges and accepts the conditions outlined
in the Staff Report of Investigation in Case No. 14-1577-EL-BNR, which are restated below.

“1. Prior to the commencement of construction activities that require permits or authorizations
by federal or state laws and regulations, the Applicant shall obtain and comply with such permits
or authorizations. The Applicant shall provide copies of permits and authorizations, including all
supporting documentation, to Staff within seven days of issuance or receipt by the Applicant;

2. The Applicant shall adhere to seasonal cutting dates of October 1 and March 31 for removal
of suitable Indiana bat habitat trees, if avoidance measures cannot be achieved.

3. The Applicant shall utilize best management practices when working in the vicinity of
environmentally sensitive areas. This includes, but is not limited to, the installation of silt fencing
(or similarly effective tool) prior to initiating construction near streams and wetlands. The

installation shall be done in accordance with generally accepted construction methods and shall
be inspected regularly.”

Should you have any questions regarding this project, please give me a call at (937) 259-7262.

Sincerely,

H. Shamodl

Hertzel Shamash
Vice President, Resource Planning
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